
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

  TO THE ADOPT THE 2022 PUBLIC PARTICIPATION PLAN (TITLE VI & LEP 

program) FOR THE CVTPA – RPA17 TRANSPORTATION PLANNING 

AFFILIATION REGION 

  

YOU ARE HEREBY NOTIFIED the Chariton Valley Transportation Planning Affiliation Policy Board 

will hold a regional public hearing to gather public input on a requested Adoption of the 2022 

Public Participation Plan (PPP) (Title VI & LEP program) which outlines transportation and transit 

related planning activities and public participation in the planning process proposed for the 

counties of Appanoose, Clarke, Davis, Decatur, Lucas, Monroe and Wayne, City of Centerville 

and both 10-15 Transit and Southern Iowa Trolley Transit agencies. 

 

The hearing will be held on Thursday, January 20, 2022, at 10:00 AM via in person at the 

Chariton Valley Planning & Development office, 308 North 12
th

 Street, Centerville, Iowa 52544. 

 

 

All persons who appear in person at the meeting will be given a reasonable opportunity to 

participate on the items presented.    

 

If you are unable to attend this hearing but have comments or would like to be involved in 

future public meetings, please call Nichole L. Moore, Executive Director, Chariton Valley 

Planning & Development Council of Governments at (641) 437-4359.  Written comments may be 

mailed to 308 North 12
th

 Street, Centerville, Iowa, 52544 or emailed to 

nmoore@charitonvalleyplanning.com will be included with the final document.  Information for 

the document can be found at www.cvpdcog.com.  

      
 

By:  Dennis Smith, Chairperson 

Chariton Valley Transportation Planning Affiliation 
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